OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST
FOR

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE- 16 April 2009
PROJECT- Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 30 April 2009
Description of the problem- The Cascades Island fishway entrance weir is set to be delivered on 1 May.  This date is three days earlier than the previously coordinated installation date of 4 May (coordinated at the April FPOM meeting).  The installation of the weir has been scheduled for the nighttime hours, between 2200 and 0400.  During this time, spillbay 1 will need to be closed so turbulence in the vicinity of the entrance will be minimized during weir installation.
Please respond with comments on both the installation date change from 4 May and the closure of spillbay 1.  If there are comments against moving forward, providing those sooner, rather than later, would be greatly appreciated.
Type of outage required- Spillbay 1 will need to be closed during the hours of weir installation, currently anticipated to occur no early than 2200 on 1 May and no later than 0400 on 2 May.
Impact on facility operation- The operators will need to close Bay 1 and adjust the other spill bays to compensate for the flow.  In addition, the Cascades Island entrance will be out of criteria due to the removal of the old entrance and the installation of the new entrance.
Length of time for repairs- Installation is expected to take only a couple of hours but not more than six hours.
Expected impacts on fish passage- Spillbay 1 provides attraction flow to the Cascades Island entrance and is part of the juvenile spill pattern.  Since this is occurring in the nighttime hours, and few adults travel during the nighttime hours, the impacts to adult salmon passage is expected to be minimal.  
Spill is generally provided for juvenile salmonid migration.  Juveniles tend to migrate through the spillway in the nighttime hours.  Closing Bay 1 will affect egress conditions along the shoreline, however, the outage will be minimized to the extent practicable and 100kcfs flow will be maintained through the spillway during the outage.
Comments from agencies.  
CRITFC- This will be fine with us.  thanks for the heads up.  tom

NOAA and USFWS agreed to the date change at the 23 April FFDRWG.
Final results- The Project will move forward with this outage as coordinated above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

